
Attention all Region II and III racers: 
(Cruisers, too) 

 

 MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR JUNE 7TH  -  PSA  MOONLIGHT RACE 

Building on the successes learned from changes PSA made to its Rock Hall race, 

(formerly Queenstown), PSA is tweaking a few aspects of their former Overnight 

Race as follows: 

1. Short on crew?  NO problem!   We've added a new Double-handed class 

(please fly yellow "Q"    flag) 

2.  More of a cruiser than a racer?  Great!  We have a special cruising class just 

for you! 

3. All fleets will sail the short course except the Multihull A class, sailing the long 

course 

4. The "short" course is now 25.08 nautical miles – 1.9 miles longer than before 

5.  The "long" course is now 35.6 nautical miles – 2.4 miles shorter than before 

6.  Sandy Point Light is no longer a mark of the course, replaced by "F" Red Fl 4 

sec, in between Baltimore Light and Sandy Point Light 

7.  Mark D – northwest of Love Point light has been added 

8. Baltimore Light - start and finish, course using government region II marks 

 It is hoped that these changes will (a) increase Region II participation with "bonus points" awarded for 

long distance races and (b) deep draft boats will no longer have an issue rounding Sandy Point Light to 

port and (c) racers will finish by midnight to head into PSA’s all-you-can-eat breakfast. Skippers and crew 

can come by land or sea, and are welcome to tie up at PSA’s dock. 

Just head west up the Magothy River to Red Mark “10”, then north into Blackhole Creek.   The channel is 

between the two marks at the mouth of the creek, keep the island to port.  PSA Clubhouse is behind the 

island on the western shore of the creek. 

See you at the party! 


